RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

August 30, 2022

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All other trustees and fiscal officer (FO)were present.

<u>Visitors:</u> Ed Monroe, Tim May, Don Watkins, Steve Magers, BJ Cottrill, Ed Corns, Jack Ward, Fred Habenschuss

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount, \$82,463.33 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

PAUL BROWN CONCRETE INC	\$9,500.00
BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$1,712.87
JENNIE DUVAL	\$1,246.38
BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$890.56
STUART MACK	\$722.23
DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$888.39
JACK WARD	\$308.44
DONALD W WATKINS	\$1,305.65
Englefield Oil Co.	\$1,787.04
Hopewell Township Trustees	\$17,635.70
LICKING TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES	\$17,635.70
National Trail Fire Department Inc	\$17,635.70
BEN HUPP	\$450.00
Daniel VanBuren	\$225.00
STUART MACK	\$331.22
JENNIE DUVAL	\$450.00
Mar-Zane Inc.	\$1,213.00
Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$1,396.03
CITY TIRE SERVICE	\$666.92
Don Watkins	\$37.50
STEVE MAGERS	\$1,560.00
KNK CONSTRUCTION LLC	\$4,800.00
HOPEWELL DATA SYSTEM	\$65.00
	\$82,463.33
	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL JENNIE DUVAL BENJAMIN C HUPP STUART MACK DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN JACK WARD DONALD W WATKINS Englefield Oil Co. Hopewell Township Trustees LICKING TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES National Trail Fire Department Inc BEN HUPP Daniel VanBuren STUART MACK JENNIE DUVAL Mar-Zane Inc. Pleasant Valley Limestone CITY TIRE SERVICE Don Watkins STEVE MAGERS KNK CONSTRUCTION LLC

<u>Fire</u> All the necessary paperwork was turned in to place the new 3 mil fire levy on the ballot in November.

Zoning -Zoning inspector Jack Ward reported he took 10 calls and did 1 lot split.

<u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS:</u> The trustees have not received estimate back from the engineer's office for the OPWC grand application.

Honda Hills will be holding an event the following weekend. They have hired private EMS company.

Board discussed what to do with new property. They would like to look into building a building similar to Franklin Township's building.

Trustee Mack made amotion to pass resolution for county budget. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. All in favor. Full resolution on file.

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

August 30, 2022

Public Comment

Fred Habenschuss asked for any assistance the board could give him on a situation he's having with his neighbor. He would like to know if there are any regulations on chickens in the front yard. The board let him know there really isn't anything to prevent someone from putting chicken coop in front yard. The neighbor is also cut down a couple of trees from his property. Trustees suggested having his property surveyed to find property lines. Mr. Habenschuss also asked if there were regulations on fence height because he is planning to install a fence.

Next month's regular business meeting will be held on Monday September 26th instead of Tuesday the 27th.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. With Business complete, the board adjourned at 7:44pm

Ben Hupp- President

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer